REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 17th January 2017 (unconfirmed)
Present: Cllr R Beeby (Vice Chair), Cllr N Dalton, Cllr J Santoro, Cllr D Bunker and Cllr W Pearson.
Also in attendance:  Mrs Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council) and Borough Cllr R Adair 
1. Apologies
Apologies received from Cllr D Walker and Cllr A Lovett.

2. Minutes

Noted a variance of 12p on chq 100083, further information under Finance. The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 16th November 2016 were accepted, approved and signed by the Cllr R Beeby (Vice Chair) as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  Proposed by Cllr N Dalton, seconded by Cllr W Pearson.
3. Chairman’s Review
Refurbishment of The White Lion – The tired old pub has now been turned into something the village can be proud of. Congratulations to everyone involved.
Carol singing – Less people attended the event at the village hall but it still raised £130.

CCTV – Installation complete for the column and electricity. Weather permitting the cameras will be installed w/c 23rd January.
Sadly report the death of Mr Alan Wilson who had moved to Suffolk, his funeral is to be held on 24th January at Rempstone church.

4. Crime Prevention and Village Watch
Village Watch – Currently four village watch reps appointed and two more have been approached. Councillors shown final copies of the guide to be distributed to all householders and the information sheet for village watch reps. Aim for distribution 1st February 2017. Once rolled out Cllr D Bunker will assess what signage should be ordered. Cllr N Dalton has requested a village watch reps group photo for the Loughborough Echo/village website once the remaining reps are appointed.
Crime prevention – Safer Nottinghamshire Board have provided a draft ‘Crime in Rural Areas Strategy and Delivery Plan’ for review, this has been distributed around the Councillors. Cllr D Bunker and R Hague to liaise over a response.
Due to East Leake police station closing the nearest police station is now in Cotgrave.
5. Children’s Play Area

Concerns raised over the cost at £34,000, the safety of the location and the number of children who would actually use the facility as the Christmas party was cancelled due to low numbers of children in the village. It was decided to not pursue the project further at this point.
6. 2017/18 Precept
Mrs R Hague presented Councillors with predicted expenses and income for 2017/18 and suggested the parish council applied for a precept of £5000. This is a £100 increase on the previous year accounted for by increases in insurance costs, the addition of allotment hedge cutting and the Clerk’s salary. This amount was proposed by Cllr N Dalton and seconded by Cllr W Pearson. All councillors present voted in favour of the increase to £5000.
7. Public Participation
No members of the public present.
Cllr R Adair - £200 still available from Borough Council funds which the Parish Council can apply for towards a community project. Clerk to send letter requesting funds towards the ongoing CCTV project.

8. Planning Applications

(a) 16/02894/FUL - Single storey front, side and rear extension, new front porch, raise roof and construct 3 x dormers to front and 3 x dormers to rear. The Arns 50 Main Street Rempstone Nottinghamshire LE12 6RH. Permission granted.
(b) 16/03091/CMA - Variation of condition 1 of planning permission 05/00761/CMA to retain the existing site, including access, for a continued period of production of oil and associated gas for a further 5 years. Rempstone B Wellsite Rempstone Nottinghamshire. Pending decision.

9.  Finance
	Date
	Payee
	Payment type
	Reason
	Amount

	11.12.2016
	Autela
	Chq 100086
	Payroll
	£30.00

	15.12.2016
	Wilkinsons
	Card
	Stamps and Stationery
	£9.35

	16.12.2016
	Instant Print
	Card
	Village Watch Printing
	£51.74

	19.12.2016
	R Hague
	Chq 100087
	Clerk's Wages - Nov & Dec
	£328.32

	09.01.2017
	R Hague
	Chq 100088
	Amended Wages - Sept/Oct
	£0.12

	09.01.2017
	NALC
	Chq 100089
	NALC Subscription
	£91.95

	12.01.2017
	Chubb Fire and Security
	Chq 100091
	CCTV Maintenance
	£192.96

	15.01.2016
	BT
	D/D
	BT Phone
	£116.64

	17.01.2017
	Rempstone Village Hall
	Chq 100090
	Hall Rental
	£500.00

	 
	 
	 
	 
	£1,321.08




In addition to the cheques above, a letter was signed for the bank requesting a copy of cheque number 100083 due a discrepancy of 12p. 
10.  Correspondence
Jane Schober has asked which phone number should be used for the CCTV signs. It was decided the Parish Council number is most appropriate. Cllr D Bunker and R Hague to liaise on a suitable message to be left as the office is not regularly manned.
11.  A.O.B. (Councillors)
1) Cllr W Pearson asked about the current occupancy levels for the allotments. All but one tenant have paid this year’s rent. The current vacant allotments are 2, 5 and 10.
2) Cllr N Dalton asked if we have had any notification that the telephone box is going to be removed. The Parish Council has not had any notification.

3) Cllr D Bunker had received a complaint from a parishioner about the phasing of the lights at the junction. The green man to cross by the church goes off too quickly not allowing long enough to cross the road safely. To be reported to Highways.
12.  Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 14th March 2017 7:30pm
Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8.15pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
